
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  COMING SOON…… 
 

Thursday, May 2nd - Sunday, May 5th.  

The Illinois Region Spring Tour – Hosted 

by the Waukegan North Shore Chapter. Tour to 

Galena, Illinois. See pages 18-19. 
 

Sunday, May 26th - Silver Springs 52nd  
Annual Car Show & Flea Market –Sandwich  
Fair Grounds, Sandwich, IL. See page 20.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
. 
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 NATIONAL NEWS 
For more information on National and other events 
see aaca.org 

  

  
  2024 Nationals & Tours 

June  

9 -13 - 2024 Eastern Divisional Tour 

Fredericksburg, VA  
 

20-22 - 2024 Eastern Spring Nationals 

Saratoga Springs State Park  

September                                                 

12-14 – Loveland, Colorado – Western Fall 

Nationals 

October                                                                     

8-11 – Hershey, Pennsylvania – Eastern Fall 

Nationals                                                                                                                                  

 
 

May 26 -  Silver Springs Chapter ANNUAL CAR 
SHOW AND SWAP MEET. See page 20. 

May 2-5  -  Region SPRING TOUR to Galena. 
See pages 18-19. 

September 4-8 -  Illinois Region Fall Tour.  

November 3  -  Waukegan-North Shore RUN 
TO Brighton.  

June 8 -REGION BOARD MEETING  
 
  

.  

Sept 9 -REGION BOARD MEETING  
 
  

.  

November 9 -REGION BOARD MEETING  
 
  

.  

July 21 -ILLINOIS REGION CAR SHOW. 

Carpentersville, IL. See page 22-24.  
 
  

.  

June 15? - Postponed from April - Fox Valley 
MODEL CAR SHOW event. See page 21. 

June 16 - 54th Annual Father’s Day Classic Car Show – Oak Brook Center, Oak Brook, IL.  
11am – 6pm..  

https://aaca.org/event/2024-eastern-divisional-tour/
https://aaca.org/event/2024-eastern-spring-nationals/
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CHAPTER CONTACTS 
Des Plaines Valley  President: Lee Nelson   
     815-729-0366     l-n522@juno.com 
Fox Valley   President: Dan Sobczyk   
     847-428-0247    dansobczyk@yahoo.com  
Silver Springs  President: Al Matison 
    815-414-1239       almatison@hotmail.com 
Chapter meetings are held the third Wednesday of 
every month at member homes. 
Waukegan-North Shore   President: Dan Helgren 

     847-533-0349  danhelegan@aol.com 
 
      Chapter meetings are held the second Friday of 
the month September through May (excepting 
December ) at State Bank of the Lakes, 50 
Commerce Dr., Grayslake, IL 60030 

 ILLINOIS REGION 
The Illinois Region serves northeastern Illinois. 
Meetings are held on the second Saturday of odd 
numbered months at various locations.  
  
MEMBERSHIP: 
Andy Voss 
2588-B Rock Creek Rd. 
Plano, IL 60545  
Cell 630-605-8392 
Email: andyjanevoss@aol.com 
     Please contact Andy with questions about 
membership and/or address corrections. Annual 
dues are $23 for both individual and joint 
memberships. Membership in the National AACA 
is an absolute prerequisite for membership in the 
Illinois Region.  
  
                        
  
                          
  
  
  

OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT:  
Dan Sobczyk 
822 Bannock Road 
East Dundee, IL 60118 
(H) 847-428-0247 
Email: dansobczyk@yahoo.com 
 
VICE-PRESIDENT & ACTIVITIES 
Chris Schurrer 
5502 W. Chasefield Circle 
McHenry, IL 60050-5133 
(H) 815-344-3775. 
Email:hpdog259962@gmail.com 
 
SECRETARY: 
Pat Markert 
4600 Stonewall 
Downers Grove, IL 60515 
(H) 630-852-9893 
Email: aacapat@aol.com 

   

TREASURER: 
Bob Wenderski 
265 N. Waukegan Rd. 
Lake Forest, IL 60045 
(H) 847-234-2394 
Email: bsw60045@comcast.net 
  
  

ARCHIVIST: 
Chris Schurrer 
Email: hpdog259962@gmail.com 
(H) 815-344-3775. 
   
WEBMASTER:         
 Bill Vroman 

 Email joannanbill@yahoo.com 

 (H) 847-587-9468                          
  

EDITOR OF SIDELIGHTS: 
Laura Cielenski 
316 Forest Trail 
Oak Brook, IL 60523 
(H) 630-941-8812 
Email: aaca.sidelights@gmail.com 
    All materials should be submitted by the 20th 
of the month or sooner.  
  
BOARD MEMBERS: 
Through 2024 
Ed Flynn 
Rose O’Halloran 
Nancy Nelson 
 
Through 2025 
Dan Sobczyk 
Jerry Bodden 
Bibiana Garcia 
 
Through 2026 
Chris Schurrer 
Rick Shaw 
Dale Woosley 

mailto:dansobczyk@yahoo.com
mailto:almatison@hotmail.com
mailto:dansobczyk@yahoo.com
mailto:joannanbill@yahoo.com
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THE 
PRESIDENT’S 
MESSAGE 
  

 Dear Members, 

 

We have had some great weather and 

hopefully you’ve driven that antique 

dream of yours around the block a few 

times in preparation for the Spring 

tour. If the tour is half as good as it 

appears on paper, it should be an 

outstanding tour. But then again, all the 

tours are great. Regretfully, family 

matters preclude us from attending. 

Attending the tours and the events of 

our region has been a large part of my 

life. One of the best things in belonging 

to the AACA is the opportunity to 

become involved in the judging process. 

Several weeks ago I had the 

opportunity to go to the Charlotte 

Motor Speedway in Charlotte, NC. and 

to judge at the Grand National meet. 

The show also had a National meet on 

the following day. Both meets were well 

attended with over 350 cars each day. 

At the Grand National meet there were 

approximately 350 cars. The array of 

cars was stunning.  

 

There were cars at the meet I have 

never seen before in other meets along 

with Packards, Pierce- Arrows, 

Cadillacs, Buicks, etc. One of the most 

unique cars at the show was an 

AMERICAN UNDERSLUNG. The car 

was built in Indianapolis, IN. by Harry 

Stutz and what a magnificent machine it 

was. 

Along with the shows, there was the 

presentation of the ZENITH AWARD. 

The cars selected as finalist were 

incredible. I won’t mention who won the 

award but all the cars in the 

competition for the award would 

deserve to win. 

Judging has opened up a wonderful 

world, if you have the opportunity to 

become involved with judging, pursue it. 

Please don’t forget the Silver Springs 

show happening this month. If you can 

lend a hand to help out at the show, 

they would appreciate it. 

Until next month, 

Dan 
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Region News:   

 

 

ANOTHER SIDELIGHTS IDEA! 
By Laura Cielenski 

 

 

Hey everyone…. Just another idea for the Sidelights Newsletter….  

We all have favorite recipes that we use. Let’s share those recipes with 

fellow members. Send me your favorite recipe whether it’s a main dish, side 

dish, salad, appetizer, dessert or drink to aaca.sidelights@gmail.com.    

  

mailto:aaca.sidelights@gmail.com
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  Region News:    Region Membership News: 

 

Archives 

Request- 1975 

GalenaTour 

As our cars are in hibernation, we 

at the Archives are working hard 

to bring you back to the future 

gathering data from the 1975 Fall 

Tour to Galena to use as the 

planned 2024 Spring Tour hosted 

by Waukegan - North Shore 

Chapter.  

We thank both Jenny Risley & Dan 

Helgren for supplying data and we 

almost have pieced together the 

full tour from back then.  

If anyone has any information on 

the Friday tour (especially a tour 

sheet) from the 1975 event, 

please do not hesitate to pass it 

along, it is the remaining puzzle 

piece left.  

Looking forward to hitting the 

ground running in planning for a 

wonderful touring season!" 

Thank you greatly! 

 

Chris Schurrer                                                                         

hpdog259962@gmail.com  

Welcome new member! 

                       

Patrick & Fran Hoye 
TRAINWRECKER77@gmail.com 

mailto:TRAINWRECKER77@gmail.com


Page 7 

 

Region News: 
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My French Onion Soup Recipe 

By Len Woelfel 

 

It's simple, but technique is everything so DON'T SKIP OR CHEAT THE 

STEPS. 

 

6 cups sliced onions 

6 cloves garlic, minced 

12 T Butter (yes, 12 tablespoons, or a stick and a half) 

1 t Salt 

6 cups beef stock 

1 cup Mushroom stock (I use Better than Bouillon for both) 

Salt & Pepper 

1 t dried thyme. 

1/4 cup dry sherry or dry white wine (I use Champagne or Chablis) 

sliced French bread, toasted 

Shredded Swiss cheese 

Shredded gruyere cheese 

 

Slowly cook and caramelize the onions and garlic in the butter. This takes about 

45 minutes, but the time is worth it. 

Once the onions are well caramelized, stir in ONE CUP of beef stock and cook 

over low heat until the stock is nearly evaporated. 

Slowly stir in the rest of the stock. Bring to a boil and reduce to a low simmer. 

Season to taste.  Stir in the wine or sherry and simmer again for a few minutes. 

Preheat oven to 425. DON'T USE THE BROILER. 

Spoon soup into oven-proof bowls. float bread slices, then a mixture of both 

cheeses into each bowl, and mound it up a little. 

Bake for about 12 - 15 minutes at 425. The baking time will vary based on the 

shape of the bowls and temperature of the soup. You can leave it in longer to 

brown the cheese but 15 minutes is typically more than enough time for a good 

melt and brown. 

Monthly Recipe 
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Ladies of the AACA Illinois Region Luncheon 
By Laura Cielenski 

 

On Thursday, April 18th, 15 ladies of the AACA Illinois 

Region along with the Sidelights editor gathered for lunch 

at the Granite City Brewery in Schaumburg. To start off 

the luncheon, all the ladies introduced themselves and 

said what chapter(s) they were with. There was plenty of 

conversation and we all sang Happy Birthday to Pat 

Markert. Our Server Cindy was absolutely wonderful, she 

was very attentive and was able to handle a big group like a pro. 

The food was plentiful and delicious and the afternoon was delightful. A “Big” 

thank you to Jo Ann Flynn and Bibi Garcia for planning such a wonderful  

luncheon. In fact, it was such a 

success that the ladies 

decided to meet every quarter 

for lunch and elected our 

hosts to head up the next 

luncheon in July.  

 

Those in attendance: Jo Ann 

Flynn, Bibi Garcia, Melanie 

Garcia, Renee Grutza, Lizzy 

Helgren, Betty Klapka, Pat 

Markert, Karen Mears, Rose 

O’Halloran, Marlene Robinson, 

Marcia Sikora, Terry Thomas, 

Joanna Vroman, Sue 

Wenderski, Mary Wisniewski 

and yours truly Laura 

Cielenski, editor.  
 

On a side note: It was a pleasure meeting everyone and being able to put a name to a lady. 

Thank you! 

  



Page 13 

 

The AACA Illinois Region Waukegan/North 
Shore Chapter Dust Off Tour on April 27, 2024                                                                    
By Anna Nelsen 

 

     Weather: Possible 80° and windy.  What a great way to start the dust-

off tour. Met at McDonald’s in Libertyville on Peterson Rd.  Started our 

road trip to our first stop at Warren Township Highway Department. We 

were greeted by Highway Commissioner Amy Sarver, Township Supervisor 

Elmer Fallos, and Township Assessor Charlie Mullin. 

    

     Amy explained the operations at the facility and gave us a tour with 

Foreman Tom Hart, Brad Kiera, and Jose Myers. They showed us the 

amazing facility and equipment that is required to maintain roads, trees, 

and parkways throughout Warren Township. 

 

Harold Flood representing, AACA Illinois Region North/Shore 

Chapter, presented Amy with a plaque and Foreman Tom Hart with a cup as 

a thank you for the informative presentation. 

 

     Driving through the back roads of Southern Wisconsin along the scenic 

Lake Michigan shoreline we came to our second destination.  A visit to 

Jerry Mankiewicz restoration shop in Kenosha, Wisconsin. The restoration 

shop has several cars in different stages of restoration.  The building was 

formally Montemerro Brothers’ Dairy and was converted into a restoration 

shop for cars. Jerry was happy to give us an explanation of the different 

cars he was working on. 

 

     The third destination was across the street.  It was quaint, unique and 

cozy. It was the Flat Iron Vintage antique shop which is operated by 

Jerry’s wife, Michelle Mankiewicz. 

 

     Our fourth, and final destination, was a short drive to Jerry’s man cave. 

A building named Vagabonds, which stores many vintage and unique cars 

that Jerry has finished restoring. It was a 50’s motif, with great period 

music playing in the background.  We were able to walk around the cars 

while enjoying our pizza lunch, as Jerry told us some of his wonderful  
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WNS Dust-Off Tour (cont…) 
stories. It was a great way to end our dust-off tour. Harold Flood 

presented Jerry with a plaque thanking him for his hospitality.  
 

Cars in front of the Warren Township Highway 

Department Facility along with Welcome sign and views 

inside and out. 
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WNS Dust-Off Tour (cont…) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Amy Sarver receiving plaque from 

Harold Flood.  Harold Flood giving Tom 

Hart an AACA Cup and Dan Helgren 

WA/NS President, Harold Flood, Amy 

Sarver Highway Commissioner, Tom Hart 

Foreman, and Elmer Fallos Warren 

Township Supervisor 

 

Jerry Mankiewicz restoration shop 
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WNS Dust-Off Tour (cont…) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
  

 

        

 

  

Flat Iron Vintage 

Outside/Inside 

 

Jerry’s mancave building called 

“Vagabonds”. Jerry Mankiewicz and 

Harold Flood. Harold Flood giving Jerry 

Markiewicz a plaque and inside 

Vagabonds. 
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Just a call out to let you all 

know that the Fox Valley 

Model Car event for April 

has been postponed to June.   

More information to come! 



Page 22 

 

 



Page 23 

 

  



Page 24 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Out of your comfort zone 
 

      We have all heard of "Comfort Zones". We all have them, but what are 

Comfort Zones? If you do not know, let me tell you. Simply put, Comfort Zones 

are YOUR happy place. They are activities that make you feel safe and happy. A 

few of mine are building model cars and taking my Corvair for a Sunday morning 

ride. 

       What do Comfort Zones have to do with the AACA - Illinois Region's annual 

car show? This will be the 73rd. car show and a lot of things have changed, some 

of these changes have been good and some not so much. A few of the changes we 

wish were not happening are the fact the Region is getting older, and our 

membership is not growing, new members are getting harder to find. We also 

depend on a few members to do most of the work. This must stop! These fine 

folks are getting burned out, and we need to change this. 

       Again, what does all his have to do with our car show? I need your help. Over 

the last few years Bob Markert has been showing me what it takes to run the 

Region's Car Show. Bob has been doing this show for a long time and needs a 

break. There was not a stampede of members ready to jump in and take over, 

and that is where I came in. It was time for me to start giving back in a larger 

way. Remember the Comfort Zone? Let me tell you, I have tossed my Comfort 

Zone out the window! I was happy helping parking cars, judging, or whatever 

needed to be done, that is all over. I am so far from my Comfort Zone; I cannot 

even see it anymore! 

      This is YOUR car show, and if it is to continue, I need the help of as many 

members as possible. So far, I have a list of six people who have volunteered. 

Try something new, we have people who will show you what and how to do a job. 

You will be partnered with a member that has experience in the job you 

volunteer for. You may even find your new Comfort Zone! 

      I am making a list of members, and friends of members willing to help. If you 

want to volunteer or have questions, please call me at 708-691-9854, text, or 

email (jamessikora@att.net). This list needs to grow prior to the show on July 

21, 2024.  

 

Thank you for your support and efforts to continue this legacy far beyond 

year 73 and into the future. 

                                                                                    

Jim Sikora 
 

mailto:jamessikora@att.net
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FOR SALE!  

  

1940 Ford Cnvt. DeLuxe Street Rod Dark Green, fuel injection 

Chevy engine, original steel body, auto trans, interior has been 

redone and new seat frame sand springs. 1940 original engine.    

Paul had this car done. $45,000 obo. Call Jean Marcotte            

815-472-3403 

 
1950 Ford Custom Convertible Flathead V-8 overdrive fully restored. National 1st place 

winner; AACA 1st & senior awards. $45,000; call Carl Nemec @ 1 (630) 323-9487 

   

 

 

 

 

 
Set of 30 by 3 model T wheels, square fellows, all white tires. hold air that's about all. 

$200. Dave 815 246 4545 

 
Two (2)1928-1929 Fenders. Asking $150 for the pair. Pickup in Yorkville, IL. Please 

contact:  Tom Baumgartner 630-209-0287 twjbrunner@aol.com 
 

Wanted brass sidelights, stationary farm engines, gambling machines, Dave Kolzow 815 

246 4545. 
 

1978 Mark V Lincoln Continental Coupe. 400-V8 with under 25K 

original miles. Great Barn Find. Beautiful Metallic Midnight Blue with 

Chamois Landau top.  Looks, starts, and runs well. Good rubber. 

Recent oil change. Has been on Rt. 66 “The Mother Road” tour 

recently. Needs TLC.  If interested ask all your Questions thru email: 

opt2222@gmail.com. No Calls Please.  Jim Wiltse 
 

1994 Mark VIII Lincoln Continental Coupe. Less than 49K 

miles. Always starts and easily drives. Deep Metallic Emerald 

Green with Fawn interior. A great car being fuel injected, 

never in an accident. It’s time for another proud owner. The 

picture shows the car on the Lincoln #1 Highway Centennial 

Tour with the official magnetic Circular sign on door. This car 

is not only fun to drive but has never let us down. If 

interested ask all your Questions thru email: opt2222@gmail.com. No Calls Please.  Jim Wiltse 

  

mailto:twjbrunner@aol.com
mailto:opt2222@gmail.com
mailto:opt2222@gmail.com
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FOR SALE! (cont….) 
 

$9,000 obo contact Dan Sobczyk:  Dansobczyk@yahoo.com 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1966 Chrysler 300 Convertible. Silver/Black top and interior. Low miles. Newer Top and 

tires. Auto, A/C, Buckets. Nice Driver quality.  $18,500 OBO.  

Contact:  Dan Sobczyk 847-977-0595 or dansobczyk@yahoo.com     Pictures on request. 
 

Fire Truck/Parade Truck - 1960's GMC front end on a 1980's GMC dually frame. 350/350. 

Currently not running. It has a custom bed meant to be for a parade vehicle. Many unique 

additions to make it a one-of-a-kind custom. Overall, it’s solid with very minimal surface 

rust. It could be used as is or be a project. Added/installed items: Antique siren, brass 

bell, stainless steel dual exhaust, custom shifter, two benches and a custom ladder to gain 

access to the bed. $6,500.00 obo.  Email Mike @ michael_ski2@yahoo.com 

 

mailto:Dansobczyk@yahoo.com
mailto:dansobczyk@yahoo.com

